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Mr. Chair,

My delegation fully 



Focal Point arrangement for improving coordination and cohesion in UN rule of law
assistance in the field. We call on Member States to work with the United Nations to
strengthen partnerships and cooperation, to improve the availability of technical expertise
and enhance the support provided by the United Nations.

Mr. Chair,

Austria strongly believes that a rules-based international system with clear and
predictable rules is an essential precondition for lasting peace, security, economic
development and social progress. We call upon all Member States to actively promote an
international order based on the rule of law and international law, with the United Nations
at its core. This includes ratification and implementation of international agreements,
including international human rights treaties, and the settlement of disputes by peaceful
means.

We must work harder to ensure compliance with international law, including international
human rights and humanitarian law to strengthen peaceful mechanisms for dispute
settlement. We call on all States to accept the compulsory jurisdiction of the International
Court of Justice. Austria fully supports the work of the human rights treaty bodies, as well
as the Universal Periodic Review in the framework of the UN Human Rights Council as well
as regional mechanisms and other efforts such as the intergovernmental process within the
framework of the ICRC to strengthen respect for international humanitarian law.

Austria would also like to take this opportunity to highlight the important role of the
International Law Commission in codifying and progressively developing international law.
The work of the ILC is often cited and applied by national and international courts even
before it reaches the status of a binding multilateral treaty, especially where it is reflective
of customary international law. Examples include the Articles on State Responsibility or the
UN Convention on Jurisdictional Immunities of States and Their Property, which has
unfortunately not yet entered into force.

In conclusion, I would like to stress that our efforts to promote the rule of law do not serve
an abstract goal, but the protection of the rights and interests of individuals. Austria, also
in its role as coordinator of the Group of Friends of the Rule of Law, will continue to give
utmost priority to this subject.

Thank you.


